Written Answer from the Department of
Energy Security and Net Zero

To ask the Secretary of State for Energy Security and Net Zero, whether he
has made an estimate of the additional grid capacity the UK will need in 10
years’ time to meet the increased demand for electricity and increased
renewable supply. (160099)

Tabled on: 07 March 2023
Answer:

Graham Stuart:

Analysis set out in the Electricity Networks Strategic Framework[1l], jointly
published by BEIS and Ofgem, suggests grid capacity would need to increase to
accommodate a peak electricity demand of between 85-90GW by 2033, up from
around 60 GW in 2023.

[1]BEIS, 2022, Electricity networks strategic framework, Appendix 1:
Electricity Networks Modelling, section 2.1, p. 12, figure 2,
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/electricity-networks-strategic-fra
mework

The answer was submitted on 15 Mar 2023 at 14:42.
Comment

This is an insufficient answer. It implies limited roll out of electric
vehicles and all electric heating systems. The Minister does not go into the
issue of how much extra grid capacity is needed to take into account the
heavy predominance of wind power from Scotland needing transport to the
heavily populated parts of England, nor how much extra capacity is needed to
handle switching from renewables to stand by fossil fuel power when the wind
does not blow. There is little sign of sufficient investment in grid capacity
or local network capacity to match the ambitions to switch large amounts of
energy use away from gas, diesel, petrol to electricity. The bulk of our
energy use today is fossil fuel dependent.
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